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The Jinga 

The Jinga is a community newsletter produced by Cann River P-12 College, for the school and 
the wider community to enjoy.     
You can  keep up to date with what has happened and what’s on the horizon.  
Jinga is published fortnightly on a Friday, throughout school terms.  If you have any community 
information you would like published in the Jinga, please contact us at the school: 
 
Email: sarah.nation@education.vic.gov.au 
 
Telephone: (03) 5158 6245      Facsimile (03) 5158 6361 

  It is free of charge to include any 

  upcoming community events or 

  news stories so please feel free to 

  email anything of interest.  

 

  Advertising Rates for commercial 

  businesses are as follows: 

  Full Page advertisement  $11.00 

  1/2 page advertisement  $5.50 

  1/4 page advertisement $2.75 

  When submitting your  

  advertisement, please let us know 

  the duration.  

  Thank you.  

 

Bank details for direct deposit 

BSB: 313 140       A/C: 120 621 36 

Front Cover: 
 

A play by the  
Primary students 

 

Cut off dates for Jinga,  

will be every fortnight on  

 

Wednesday 
 

Dates for next year will be in the first 

edition of 2024 
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From the Principal’s desk 

Acting Principal’s report 

As the 2023 academic year draws to a close, I’d like to thank the whole school community for the support that they 

have provided to each of our students.  Of particular note I’d like to thank our school council members for the time 

that they volunteer to support the governance of the school.  Our current school council members are Tiffany Russell, 

Kellie-Ann Inch, Debbie Begg, Monique Buckland, James Pardew, Kristen Schmetzer and Kelly Edebohls.  

I’d also like to thank all the staff for their care and enthusiasm in educating each individual student. It’s been a  

pleasure to have been a part of the Cann River P-12 community this year  

 

2023 Awards 

The recipient of the following awards for 2023 are; 
 
The Hans Sumberg Endeavour award – Oscar Stephenson 
 
The Sylvia Sumberg Encouragement award – Archer Stephenson 
 
Senior school citizenship award - David Mongta  
 
The Hallmark Oakes Encouragement award – Archer and Oscar Stephenson 
 
Junior school citizenship award – Chryssie Maragos 
 
The St Peter’s Church Mallacoota Parish of Croajingolong improvement award – Claire Pardew 
 
Orbost masonic lodge award – Gus Crannaford, Remy Crawshaw, Kaiden Schmetzer, Jacque Renaut and Nic Maragos 
 

2023 Jump Start Program 

In the final few weeks of term, we held our first ever week-long transition.  The aim of the week was to allow students 

to get to know the students in their classes for 2024, so that they know what to expect on the first day back.  Most 

students embraced the changes, and the early indications are that we will have some well-balanced class groupings 

next year. 

 

Activities week 

For our final week of term, we held a week of activities to celebrate the work that our students have completed 

throughout the year.  Some highlights included the oil painting workshop, the years 7 and 8 camp, the primary  

swimming day and the secondary surfing day.  The primary students also had their end of year play.  All the students, 

led by Pauline, Tracey, Kate and Dawn showed high levels of courage and resilience in their performances.  Thankyou 

also to all the parents who came to support our students.  

I hope that all of our students and their families have a relaxing and safe summer break, and that students return  

refreshed for the first day of school on Tuesday the 30th January 2024 

 

Kind regards, 

Nick Woodward 

 

Acting Principal 
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David 

Hailey 

Hailey 

Rory 
Claire 

Alexis Kaiden 

Painting Workshop with Nadine Lineham 

Rory, Kaiden, Claire, Alexis, Hailey and David participated in a two-day oil painting workshop, taught by Nadine Lineham.  

Each student selected a photo Nadine took of objects to paint as a study.  For most students, it was their first-time oil painting. 
Nadine provided a wonderful experience and amazing advice resulting in brilliant work.  

A special thanks to Nadine Lineham, Crystal Stubbs from East Gippsland Gallery, and Regional Arts Victoria for providing a  
superb experience.  
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Secondary Science 2023  
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 Year 7/8 camp to Shipwreck creek 
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V.E.T Auto Camp 2023 
“Cheating scandals, Japanese buffets, 4WD’s that don’t go BRRROOOM,  

and what to do when there’s more than 1 fork on the table.” 

 

Every year the Cann River V.E.T Auto kids are lucky enough to be taken to Melbourne to see how automotive businesses and 

new innovation take shape in the big city. 

This year Jack Connley, Hailey Gardner and Nicole Rutjens made the trek to the big smoke along with the Orbost Secondary 
cohort, led by the excursion founder, David Thexton.  

The journey started at around 5am from Cann River, a staple start time for those that choose to live in the remote regions of 

East Gippsland.  Two teachers and three students made their way to Orbost where we co-mingled with the Orbost crew for a 

moment and then all set off together on the school bus.  

The itinerary was jam packed and began after we had checked into our hostel, amazingly located mere meters from the  

Queen Victoria Market.  Back on the bus and across the river we braced ourselves for a wild ride at OZCarts which tested the 

student’s ability to put the pedal to the metal. Dave Thexton, reigning champion forever, was knocked off his perch by a new 

scoring system that favored fastest time over most amount of wins, which did not go down well and was the fuel for most of 

the  

banter for the rest of the trip.  

After a great deal of razzing by the students, Dave did not concede his title and off we went, back to the accommodation to 

shower, take a breath (and wipe away the tears), and then hop back on the bus to head off for dinner.  A new dining  

experience on the tour schedule, the students were going to push their taste buds to new extremes with an all you can eat 

Japanese buffet.  

Some complained, some reveled, some spewed in their mouths a little bit, but the general consensus was, Japanese buffets  

are cool and so long as the deep-fried chicken kept coming, all were happy.  

After dinner was done and dusted, Dave copped another going over from the kids for leaving the headlights on, these kids are 

relentless.  From north to south, we made our way to a large shopping complex to catch a movie, but the lure of Kmart was 

too strong, and the crew decided that retail therapy was better than the latest Freddy Krueger movie (thank god). 

Nerf guns, dart boards, cow onesies and other Chinese made paraphernalia was purchased and then retained on the bus for 

the remainder of the trip (much to the disgust of the kids) and then off to the hostel to sleep / stay up all night and talk, play 

Cards Against Humanity etc. 

The next morning after a continental breakfast for the students and copious amounts of courage juice (coffee) for the  

teachers, the students were given free rein through the Vic Markets to purchase yet more trinkets/crap/stuff that had to stay 

on the bus.  Then back on the road to head east to visit JAUNT, an electric vehicle manufacturer that specializes in converting 

Land Rovers and other specialty vehicles from diesel to electric (oh the horror).  

The kids, much to their credit, were generally impressed with the set up of the factory which they got to tour.  Some tears 

were spilt though when they saw the engine-less 4WD’s, Jack Connley especially was a little bit emotional about the whole 

process, and though respectfully, expressed his disgust, did manage to get through the whole tour without breaking down into 

a puddle of diesel-tinged tears.  

Moving from east to west, the next stop was more in line with our country kids, David Thexton’s son’s diesel mechanic  

workshop Dragon Diesel, where the kids really became animated and began talking in horse power, crank shaft, and torque.  

After a brief chat about all thing’s diesel, noisy and oily, the kids hopped back on the trusty bus and we headed back into the 

city to get ready for a night of glam and gorging at yet another all you could eat buffet, but this time, in our Sunday finest.  

David cops his third goading when he insists, we drive the bus through the city at peak hour and what could have taken 20 

minutes on foot, becomes a near hour long ordeal (David, walking is good for you).  But we make it (just), and the kids are  

given a quick introduction on how to conduct oneself in a fine establishment, and which fork to use first since there are 3 in 

front of them which is quite baffling.  
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For the most part, the kids try their best to expand their culinary horizons, but steak and ice-cream seem to be the winners 

and that’s fine, because they were all superstars, and we couldn’t fault their behavior.  

Somehow, we manage to persuade David to go for an after dinner walk along the Southbank waterfront to see the Crown 

Casino fire display, which was not as good as I remember when I was a kid, but its worth it to see all the boys and girls walking 

through the city in their best attire. 

Thankfully a quick trip back to the Hostel and another late night for the kiddos as they stay up all night building strong  

friendships and making memories. 

The next day we eat, pack and board the bus full of toys, Macca’s wrappers and stinks of strong deodorant but stronger  

adolescent body stink and make our way to Maffra’s Vintage Vehicle Collection.  Our luck being that the exhibit, which  

changes monthly, was today displaying the finest in work vehicles throughout the times, much to the delight of the kids who 

genuinely soaked up the history.  

After a quick group shot where I keep having to yell at the boys for sticking their middle fingers up (on the sly) in all my  

photos, we alight our own work vehicle and punch it straight through to Orbost where the Cann River kids say farewell to 

their peers and we drive back into the bush, quietly, reflecting on how fortunate we are to live in such peace and serenity, 

and only have to suffer all the excitement once a year, well the teachers do, the kids are in the back sulking. 

A massive shout out to David Thexton, the biggest sore loser I have every met, for continually organizing a trip that really 

helps students see what can be achieved if they work a little harder and push a little deeper to be all they can be.  To Michael 

from Cann River and Michael from Orbost for being the adults on the trip, even though Michael O’Brien was provoking David 

more than the kids. And finally, to the all the students that attended, you were honestly amazing. It was a pleasure to see 

such a good bunch of teenagers really take on all the new experiences with such enthusiasm, I honestly hope I get to be apart 

of it all next year, if only to see a grown man cry when he doesn’t win at go-karting. 

The Cann River kids discussing their game plan on how to thrash David Thexton, self-proclaimed King of Go-Karting 
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Hailey accepting the Wooden Spoon for being the 
safest AKA the slowest on the track 

The NEW champions 

EV Mini's are kind of cool. The East Gippsland cohort trying to act cool but secretly all dying 
inside because this car doesn’t go BROOOOM  anymore. 

Everyone happy now because the world makes 
sense again. The stuff of dreams 
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All dressed up, to eat ice-cream 

How the rich people live. A good looking bunch 

When old and new collide. On the wish list. 

A family portrait, just don't zoom in. 
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Cann River Towing 
(incorporating Lob’s Roadrunner Motors) 

 

Accident and Breakdown service 

24 hours 5158 6590 

Princes Highway, Cann River 

• Roadside breakdown service 

• Trade towing 

• Heavy machinery, tractor & forklift tilt tray service 

• Statewide & interstate service 

• Tilt tray service 

VACC Accredited 

towing operator 
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Cann River Hall Hire Fees as of January 2023 
Hire fees per hour:  
 
 - Hire of Main Hall only – $10 per hour  
 - Hire of the hall and kitchen $15 hour   
  
Hire fees PER DAY (includes setup time & pick up time): 
 - Private Hire of Hall and Kitchen - $100 (bond required of $100) 
 - Community group or not for profit - $100 (no bond required)  
 
Key pickup & drop-off:  Normally, hirers, are asked to pick up the key from the 
Cann River P/12 College (51586245).  
 
If you cannot arrange this, let us know, and we can organise for the key to be left  
elsewhere, or one of our committee members to meet you at the hall.  
 
We ask that the hall hirers keep the hall clean and tidy. If the committee has to  
employ a cleaner, there may be a surcharge on future bookings. 

 

 

Massage Therapy 

Remedial / Sports / Relaxation 

and Hot Rocks 

1/2 hr and 1 hr appointments 

 

Contact Jodie 0438 096 808 
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LV Electrical and Air conditioning 
 

For all your electrical and air conditioning installation needs.   

Servicing Orbost to Mallacoota.  

Domestic and commercial experience. 

 

0438 521 928 

Call Larz Van der sant for friendly, local and punctual service. 

REC:28752 

 

 

Selection Civil 
 

 

 

 

   All enquires, contact Mick Connley  0409 586 380 

   selectioncivil@outlook.com 

• Minor earthworks • Block clearing & clean ups • Site preparation  • Driveways 

Positrack, excavator and tipper hire 
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